
October 1979] American Coot Behavior 713 

--, & M. F. WILLSON. 1966. The influence of habitats on mating systems of North American 
passerine birds. Ecology 47: 143-147. 

WlENS, J. A., S. G. MARTIN, W. R. HOLTHAUS, & F. A. IWEN. 1970. Metronome timing in behavioral 
ecology studies. Ecology 51: 350-352. 

WILSON, E. O. 1975. Sociobiology. Cambridge, Massachusetts, Belknap Press. 

A.O.U. NEws 

The American Ornithologists' Union solicits applications for research grants from its Josselyn Van 
Tyne and Alexander Wetmore Memorial Funds. The Van Tyne awards will consider any aspect of 
avian biology; the Wetmore awards are limited to taxonomy/systematics. Grants are usually in amounts 
of a few hundred dollars. Preference is given to students and other persons without other sources of 
funds. Applicants should send three copies of the following: (1) a 3-5 page description of research goals 
and procedures; (2) an itemized budget, with a justification of major items and the total amount requested; 
and (3) a brief r6sum6 of academic/ornithological experience. In addition, all applicants should request two 
or three letters of recommendation from recognized ornithologists, to be sent directly by the writers. If pos- 
sible, recommendations also should be submitted in triplicate. All application materials, including letters, 
must be received before I March I980. Awards will be announced on or before 1 May 1980. Send all 
materials to Dr. A. S. Gaunt, A.O.U. Committee on Research Awards, Department of Zoology, 
The Ohio State University, 1735 Nell Avenue, Columbus, Ohio 43210. 

The 98th Stated Meeting of the AOU will be held at Colorado State University, Fort Collins, 
Colorado during the week of 11-15 August 1980. 

Fellows and Elective Members of the AOU are reminded that nominations for Elective Members are 

to be submitted to the Secretary on the prescribed form 5 months prior to the opening of the 1980 annual 
meeting. Nominations for Fellows must also be received by that date, which is 11 March I980. Nomina- 
tions for President-elect, Vice-President, and Elective Councilors (3) may be sent to the Secretary any time 
prior to the annual meeting. 

Student membership awards are made available in limited number each year by the A.O.U. Students at 
any stage of academic training who are not and have not been A.O.U. members are eligible. Application 
forms will be mailed in November to ornithologists who normally have contact with students. Forms 
are also available from Frank Heppner, Department of Zoology, University of Rhode Island, Kingston, 
R.I. 02881, or from the chairman of the Student Awards Committee, Kenneth P. Able, Department of 
Biology, S.U.N.Y. at Albany, Albany, New York 12222. The deadline for receipt of applications is 
I0 December I979. 


